 EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 23rd November 2017 at 6:45p.m at the Terrace Room at Lulworth Castle.


Councillors 
Present:	Mr Paul Pinnock
	Mr James Weld
	Mrs Judith Jesty
	Mrs Jenny Manuel
	Mrs Fay Nuttall
	Mrs Jenny Strowbridge
	Mr Matthew Barnes
	
In attendance:	County Cllr Cherry Brooks
	District Cllr Barry Quinn
	Liz Maidment (Parish Clerk)


17/18/068 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PERIOD
	        No Members of the Public were present.

17/18/069   APOLOGIES
                   Apologies were received and approved for PC Jephcott. Cllr Barnes, Cllr Quinn and 	       County Cllr Brooks informed the Clerk that they will be late.

17/18/070   DECLARATION OF INTEREST AND GRANT OF DISPENSATIONS
 Cllr Weld declared an interest in the Festivals.

17/18/071  MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 24th 		       OCTOBER 2017
	      It was agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 24TH October 2017     
    were an accurate record of the meeting and were duly signed by the Chairman.

Due to the late arrival of County Cllr Brooks and District Cllr Quinn Item 5 was postponed.

17/18/072   CAMP BESTIVAL AND BESTIVAL
	        Loud Sound has applied for a variation to their Premise Licence to:
i. Reduce the maximum capacity from 49,999 to 39,999.
ii. Remove the requirement for there to be a minimum of 5 weeks between the close
of one event and the start of the next festival (annex 3 condition 1).
iii. Remove the time limitation for the event known as Bestival contained in condition 10, annex 3.
	The Parish Council are happy with the numbers being reduced by 10,000. It was 	felt that there would be less disruption as the total time would equate to 4 weeks to set up and close down compared to this year which totalled 7 weeks. It was questioned if there will be security present throughout this period and it was confirmed that this is one of the conditions. Attendees to Camp Bestival will arrive on the 26th July and the event will run from the 27th-29th July. The Bestival goers will start to arrive on the 1st August and the festival will finish on the 5th August. Cllr Manuel asked if they will keep the camping out of the village as it worked well this year as there was less people walking through. Cllr Weld said they hope they will do, although at the moment he cannot categorically state that this will be the case. The licence has changed and it will no longer run for two years, but instead Loud Sound will reapply annually. Rob De Bank stated at the Consultation Meeting that to make it financially viable they have to run the music until 5am to encourage people to attend.
The Parish Council has no objection to the Variation to the Premise Licence.

It was noted that the noise levels are not part of the Licence Variation, however it was observed the music was still being played until 5am on Monday morning which was a nuisance for local residents having to go to work. The main stage had an agreed level of decibels, unfortunately the other stages did not and the bass beat was heard in nearby villages. 
17/18/073	PLANNNING APPLICATION
			TWA/2017/199 – Wintersweet, East Lulworth BH20 5QN. (T5 & T6) Larch – fell – 		East Lulworth Conservation Area. Approved. Noted.
17/18/074	HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATH
a) Cllr Jesty and Cllr Barnes met with Katie Black the Countryside Ranger. There were no issues regarding the footpaths in the Parish. It was asked if there are any updates on the footpath to the Camp. To agree the suitable route there needs to be a liaison meeting with the MOD however, as the Defence Infrastructure Organisation is such a large organisation it is difficult to organise.
b) Cllr Pinnock has organised a meeting for 24th November with Highways, the Army, County Cllr Brooks and District Cllr Quinn to discuss the bypass. He has researched that since 2009 there have been 6 accidents, but luckily there has been no fatalities. However, it was mentioned that there has been numerous near misses which have not been recorded. Cllr Pinnock will produce the notes from the meeting. There has been one objection to the bypass and it was from a business which is concerned about the loss of passing trade. Apart from this the rest of the residents appear to be in favour.
17/18/075	UPDATE ON VILLAGE MEMORIAL
	An article has been written by Cllr Manuel and has been submitted to the Parish Magazine and it will also be published on the village Facebook group. The sponsored walk will take place sometime in March and will start at Corfe Castle and finish at Lulworth Castle. Sketches have been drawn of the design. It was noted that the Parish Council cannot donate money to the project due to the War Memorials (Local Authorities’ Powers) Act 1923 which states that Parish Councils can only maintain, repair and protect a War Memorial. It was, however questioned as a technicality that as it is a Commemorative Stone, is it still classed as a War Memorial. 
17/18/076	WEBSITE REVAMP AND CONSIDERATION OF A NEW DOMAIN NAME
	Cllr Pinnock said he would like to increase the amount of hits to the website and to have a more village emphasis with details of the pub opening times, church services and local events. The eastlulworth.co.uk domain is already in use by the Online Parish Clerk website, but it was agreed by all to buy the eastlulworth.org domain from 123.Reg for a two year period for the cost of £28.78. This domain is unavailable at uk.reg.com and GoDadddy. Cllr Weld suggested the Clerk to contact Mr Matthew Bartlett, the IT Manager as they have an account with 123.Reg already and it could be added to it. The Clerk will also contact Caroline Sharp, the Head of Marketing at the Estate to ask her to provide details of forthcoming events. It was also suggested that historical photographs could be added to the website.

County Cllr Brooks and Cllr Quinn arrived.
17/18/077  REPORTS
a) County Councillor Brooks gave her report to the Council
i)  Due to the announcement on Unitary Authorities the County has formed a separate legal entity to help with the implementation process.
ii)  The Clinical Commissioning Group review has now gone back to the 
 Secretary of State as there was too much objection to the proposals  
 including the cutback of services in Poole.
iii)  County will respond to the South Western Railway consultation.
iv)  A new campaign will be advertised in the near future called LiveBetter which will educate people about the social care plans which are currently being rolled out.
v) County Cllr Brooks is trying to change the conservation area policy so substandard work is not undertaken on listed sites.
B)   District Councillor Barry Quinn
      i)	Rt Hon Sajid Javid, the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government announced on the 7th November that he has given his provisional seal of approval to the plans for unitary local government. However, there still remains a number of issues to surmount, including East Dorset and Purbeck District Council (PDC) voting against the proposals. PDC will be discussing it on 13th December and East Dorset will have a meeting on the 11th December. The deadline for making representations is on the 8th January. Christchurch are currently discussing holding a referendum and the possibility of reverting back to Hampshire. The implementation will be in April 2019.The Secretary of State referred to the joint committees formed by the District Councils but PDC has stated that they are not implementation committees. Cllr Quinn foresees that there may not be a final decision until March of next year. The Unitaries may have to form local area boards and a lot of the meetings will entail greater travelling time by the Councillors as the majority of the meetings will take place in Dorchester. One important factor is the equalisation of the council tax as it was said that it would be implemented over a 20 year period, but it is not fair for people who are currently paying the higher rate.
      ii)	The local plan is still progressing and the new documents will be displayed on Dorsetforyou. There is now a lower figure of 170 homes per year. PDC aim to formulate a questionnaire to every household and it is intended to go out in January. 
      iii)  	County Cllr Brooks said with the bypass the main issue is the regulations as it has to be of a certain standard before the road can be adopted. The visibility sprays at the junction might have to be improved, but as this is on the Estate land it should be a straightforward job.  A lot of the motorists travelling from the East do not realise that they don’t have right of way at the junction.
17/18/078   CORRESPONDENCE

a) Correspondence Report - to receive and note the items on the report (attached). Noted.
b) Exercise in Lulworth Camp - 12 October 2017. The emergency services, the Armour Centre and the District Council are carrying out an exercise in Lulworth Camp. Noted.
c) Rough Sleeper Estimate for Purbeck. From autumn 2010 all local authorities are required to submit an annual figure to DCLG indicating the numbers of people sleeping rough in their area. The estimate will be carried out on the 31st October.
No rough sleepers were reported.
d) Volunteers of the Year ceremony, 12 April 2018 - request for nominations. The Ceremony is an ideal opportunity to say “thank you” to those members of our communities who go one step further to make life better for others. Nominations to be received by Friday 26th January.
It was suggested by Cllr Pinnock that Graham Hemsley should be nominated for being on the Parish Council for 30 years.
e) Chief Executive Circular - No Government plans at the moment to cap precepts. Noted.
f) Proposed trains timetable changes consultation. This consultation opened on 29th September 2017 and will close on 22nd December 2017.
It is proposed that there will only be one direct train per hour to Waterloo from Wool and the other train would require people to change at Southampton. 

17/18/57  CONSULTATIONS OR NEW ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
a) Minerals and Waste Plans Consultation - Advanced Notice. A formal public consultation will be undertaken on the Pre Submission Draft Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole Mineral Sites Plan between the 1 December 2017 and 31 January 2018.
County Cllr Brooks and District Cllr Quinn had just attended a meeting on this subject. There is no direct impact to East Lulworth however, there will be a waste transfer station and depot for Purbeck at Holton Heath.
b) Secretary of State gives response to unitary proposals. The Rt Hon Sajid Javid MP, has advised that he is minded to support the Future Dorset proposal. Local government reorganisation, plus the Local Plan. Leader of Purbeck District Council, said: “In January 2017, Purbeck District Council voted against the proposal and this position has not changed. Following today’s announcement by the Secretary of State, we will consider the implications for our residents and may make further representations during the consultation period.” Noted.


17/18/058 FINANCE
a) Payment Schedule.
It was agreed that the following payment schedule was paid.
	Payee
	  Cheque number
	Amount/£
	
	For


	Miss E E Maidment (Oct/Nov salary)											    000438			    £195.20
         Purbeck District Council. Planning Training										    000439			    £50.00
b) Consideration to the purchase replacement defibrillator pads.
It was agreed to purchase the replacement pads from Defibhub which was recommended by Stephen Pack the cost was £36 inc VAT. The pads are needed to be replaced by April 2018. Other quotes included St John’s Ambulance for £37.20 and thedefibpad.co.uk for £42. 
c) Second Quarter Bank Reconciliation
The cashbook and bank reconciliation were circulated with the papers for this meeting. The Receipts and Payments cashbook balance of £9886.22 agreed with the reconciled bank balance at 30th September. These were noted.
d) Second Quarter Budget Report
The second quarter budget report was duly noted.
e) Budget 2018/19- Items to be added to next year’s budget.
No suggestions were made on items to be added. It was discussed what the CILOR money can be spent on. The money needs to be spent within 5 years and it was suggested that as part of the bypass project signs should be purchased to welcome people to East Lulworth and to direct them to local businesses such as the pub and shop. It was also suggested that a finger post should be purchased for the Triangle as there used to be one but it was taken down.		

  17/18/079    ITEMS FOR INFORMATION OR INCLUSION ON THE NEXT AGENDA
		A piece on the defibrillator needs to be included in the next parish 			           magazine.
  17/18/060    DATE OF THE NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
[bookmark: _GoBack]The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 23rd January 2018 at    6.45pm.

                   With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 20.05.
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